Update Policies and Programmes for Industrial Energy Efficiency and LTA’s in Ireland.

Policy

The Irish government is committed to policies and programmes designed to meet its Kyoto target under the EU umbrella.  In its National Climate change Strategy and in order to preserve equity sub-targets are set for all key sub-sectors, including industry.

Implementation of the EU Emissions Trading Directive is underway both in determining the overall national “bubble” and at site level in determining each site’s allowance.  This process will mean perhaps 40 to 50 large sites will be in trading accounting for up to 50% of CO2 energy related emissions.

A carbon/energy tax is to be introduced by the Minister for Finance at the end of 2004.  The details regarding level, timing and possible mechanisms for rebate (e.g. as would apply to Negotiated Energy Agreements) may be announced in the coming December budget.

Programmes for Industry

In 1998 Industry energy expenditure was approximately €600M with total estimated energy elated CO2 emissions being 9.8 Mt.
i) L.T.A.’s

SEI as the national energy agency has facilitated a voluntary agreement scheme since 1995 (The Large Industry Energy Network), which captures approximately 40% of industrial energy use.  That is, 80 of the largest sites with an average spend of over €2m per annum. The main requirement on companies is to report their energy performance, which is then reproduced in an Annual Report on the scheme.  The savings rate being achieved under this scheme in terms of reduced specific energy consumption has been reducing in recent years and for 2002 was down to just 0.5% from a high in earlier years of closer to 3%.

ii) Negotiated Energy Agreements

Negotiated agreements have been specifically identified in the National Climate Change Strategy as a possible future response mechanism.  In the period May 2002 to June 2003 SEI undertook a substantive, collaborative pilot with 24 industrial sites ranging from the largest in Ireland down to a number of SMEs (2 non-industrial sites  were also included).

The main criteria assumed for the proposed four year pilot agreement were a €17.50/ t CO2 and an 80% rebate for participation.  Top line results were an estimated saving of 640 k t per annum of CO2 which would be more than double the estimated savings from the tax alone.  These savings were to be achieved by approximately 650 companies, which would not be in emissions trading.

The pilot and its results have been well received by both industry and policy makers.  Currently SEI is planning for the full scale application of negotiated agreements in the period commencing next  year 2002, both with industry and other sectors.  In the meantime government policies makers are considering the pilot resuts.

SEI also assists industry with its energy efficiency through a series of education, briefing and award scheme measures.
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